THE MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY APPEARANCE COMMISSION May 7, 2024

The Community Appearance Commission held a regular meeting on May 7, 2024, at 5:30 p.m. in the Planning & Community Development conference room at City Hall.

Members present:

Jada Johnston Becky Shomali Faye Shelton Pam Miskel Kendra Grill Julie Talbert

Members absent:

Avery Moore*
Debbie Ellis

Staff present:

Jeff Alderman, Planner II/CZO

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Kendra Grill.

OATH OF OFFICE.

New member Jada Johnston and reappointed member Becky Shomali completed the Oath of Office for the Community Appearance Commission.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES.

Julie Talbert made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 6 & March 5, 2024, meetings. Faye Shelton and Becky Shomali seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

MAY COMMUNITY APPEARANCE AWARD.

Staff and Members discussed the topic of nominations for May and June's Community Appearance Award. Members recommended "Headlines Healthy Hair by ViStyles" located at 130 The Boulevard for May's Community Appearance Award and the "Front Porch" located at 702 Washington Street for June's Community Appearance Award. Mrs. Talbert made a motion to nominate the aforementioned business for May June's Community Appearance Award. Mrs. Johnston and Mrs. Shomali seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

"WELCOME TO THE BOULEVARD" SIGN PROJECT UPDATE.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission the idea of postponing the "Welcome to The Boulevard" sign project. Mr. Alderman also stated that he received an update from Ken White on the progress of "The Boulevard" mural reface project. Members and Staff discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

MINUTES – MAY 7, 2024 VETERANS PARK BEAUTIFICATION PROJECT UPDATE.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission an update on the Veterans Park Beautification Project. Members and staff discussed future phases/plans for the project, including concrete and brick steps. Members and Staff discussed the topic further amongst themselves. Mr. Alderman stated he would present an update at June's meeting.

"WELCOME TO DRAPER" SIGN UPDATE.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission an update on the reinstalment of the "Welcome to Draper" sign. Members and Staff discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

ITEMS FROM STAFF:

Mr. Alderman did not have any further new business to present to the Commission. Mr. Alderman did ask the members to ruminate about future project for the 2024-2025 fiscal year.

ITEMS FROM THE COMMISSION:

Members presented the Staff with property locations that are in possible Local Code violations (high grass, junk vehicles, etc.), specifically an abandon vehicle near the AutoZone. Members and staff discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Alderman, Administrative Assistant to the Community Appearance Commission

Debbie Ellis, Chair